The regular meeting of the Yorkville Sewer Utility was called to order by President Peter L. Hansen at 7:00PM on July 16, 2013 in the Yorkville Board Room, 925 15th Avenue, Union Grove. Present were President Hansen, Commissioners Robers, Johnson and McMahon, Utilities Manager Hanson, Engineer Madsen and the Clerk-Treasurer. Absent was Commissioner Gruhn.

Minutes of the June 18th meeting were approved as printed on a motion from Commissioner McMahon, second from Commissioner Robers and the motion carried.

The financial report was accepted as presented on a motion from Commissioner McMahon and second by Commissioner Johnson. Motion carried.

Invoices in the amount of \$38,099.64 were approved for payment on a motion from Commissioner Johnson, second by Commissioner Robers. Before the motion was approved, Utilities Manager Hanson requested that the \$75.00 for Holler Plumbing also be included in the amount for payment which made the total \$38,174.64. This new total was then approved on the motion from Commissioner Johnson, second by Commissioner Robers and motion carried.

Utilities Manager Hanson reported we have heard nothing from our motion filed with the DNR relative to our discharge permit update. He doesn't feel we will have any correspondence for quite a while. Hanson also reported that Culligan Water Conditioning now has the list of customers and he is arranging appointments to tune up water softeners with the cost going to the Utility District. The hunt goes on for phone numbers to contact residential users with the business numbers being provided by this office.

Hanson also reports the County Highway Department has the unusually high chloride discharge so far but we are continuing to do sampling at each business. We may be required to do a smoke test whereby we pressurize the sewer and fill with smoke and possibly find a catch basin and/or down spouts hooked directly to the sewer.

Hanson reports a busy month with doing sampling and being one third of the way finished and having received no complaints. McLane Foods is showing high discharges of chloride. Once the testing is done we will create a spread sheet and resample some once again for rechecking results. Hopefully this will be done by Thanksgiving. We have also been charged for looking at the zinc levels and we need to find where it is coming from. The sewer cleaning and televising has been completed for the year and showed a lot of what we expected being leaking around the risers and chimney seals. Hanson also reports the lab has recently passed their certification tests and will have our license renewed. The new clarifier is working well according to Hanson.

Engineer Madsen reports being contacted by the DOT relative to the main sewer line going through I-94 for the sewer discharge. This line needs to be replaced according to Madsen. Madsen also has supplied DOT with maps of our sewer and water systems to facilitate their signage project and protect our lines at the same time. He also noted working with Daniels Sharpsmart relative to a reported blockage and found nothing there.

The clerk reports that Gary Hanson has been awarded the State of Wisconsin Koby Crabtree award for treatment plant operator of the year and he along with our treatment plant operation will be featured in their upcoming magazine. Congratulations are in order for him from the entire Sewer Utility Board as well as customers served.

With no further business to come before the meeting, Commissioner McMahon moved to adjourn, second by Commissioner Johnson and motion carried. President Hansen then adjourned the meeting at 7:15PM.

Judy Aimone, Clerk-Treasurer